
Christmas Prayer
Our beloved Father,

As we get together to remember the birth of your son, we implore your 
blessings, protection, and guidance to all people.

What a gift of incomprehensible magnitude that, through history, Jesus 
revealed himself personally to give eternal love and redemption.

The creator of all, the almighty, born from the purest and blessed Virgin 
Mary into the Holy Family. A messiah, a king, and a savior.

We rejoice for all our brothers and sisters gathering to celebrate the day 
that changed the course of the present world and the one to come. We also 
thank you for the time you granted us with those who have already departed. 
Please embrace their souls.

Lord, even today, as we remember the most joyful and glorious day, we 
sincerely ask your loving and merciful heart to please:

Provide relief, hope, and strength to those going through loneliness, hunger, 
sickness, violence, and persecution.

Bless and protect first responders, armed forces, and all the ones that are 
continuously working for a safer and better world and that cannot be with 
their families today.

Guide and fill us with the Holy Spirit, and let your message be spread and 
practiced through all the lands.

Give us the fortitude and perseverance to carry on and overcome the crosses 
that life places on our journey and be supportive and compassionate to all 
the persons going through difficult situations.

Instill in us the necessary grace and spiritual fruits to stay on the path to 
wisdom and courage.

Reveal yourself to your sons and daughters who do not know you or are 
spiritually blind.

Listen and answer our prayers according to your will.

Do not pay attention to our weaknesses and mistakes but rather to our love 
for you, our fellow beings, and perseverance to live righteous lives. Forgive 
us, lead all souls to heaven; have mercy on us.

Make indifference our enemy and faith, hope, and deep love our motivation 
and purpose so we can wake up daily with the goal of making this a better 
world.

Like the star of Bethlehem that illuminated the road to you, enlighten our 
souls so our lives can reflect your light in this world. 

Let the day of your birth be an everyday reminder of our loyalty to you and 
to each other, to love and live committed to your teachings, with the hope of 
being reunited forever and ever with you and all the saints.

For all your blessings and promises, we are eternally grateful.

Happy Birthday to you, our divine and sweet baby Jesus.

Joy to the universe, the Lord has come!  

Merry Christmas.

Amen.
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